Howdy from MJ Ranch!                                                 Tuesday, April 1, 2014  







     (Updated the 1st of each month)
Here we go again….hoping and praying for rain….got my rain barrels open because they say maybe rain tomorrow!    We may have to start off hauling water for cattle again.   They need moved and, like last year, even though we should have plenty of good grass, we need water sources where the grass is….many ponds are still too low to use.  Did get some onions and potatoes in the ground….and have tomato, peppers & herbs up & doing well under the grow lights.   The grass is getting greener by the day but we will continue feeding our hay until those cows can take a “chomp” and get a whole mouthful of that green stuff (  
WHAT’S UP WITH THE BEEF:
We are totally sold out of bulk beef (meaning ¼’s, ½’s or wholes) for this year, 2014.   It is a good “problem” to have and we are very thankful for all the good customers.   We already have a list wanting bulk beef for 2015 where, again, we will have 50 to sell in the Fall, as in the past.   We have started a Spring herd but it will be 2016 before we will have bulk beef to offer in the Spring as well as the Fall.     IF YOU ARE INTERESTED IN BULK BEEF, DO LET US KNOW AND IN EARLY 2015 WE WILL BE GETTING BACK WITH YOU TO CONFIRM THAT YOU STILL WANT IT IN THE FALL, 2015.   If  not, that is fine but at least you will have a spot waiting for you in case you have not found the kind of beef you want by then.  That way we will have your contact info and, should someone back out on us down the road, for this Fall, we can contact you.  Always feel free to phone us with any questions….785-865-2503.
FRESH-FROZEN CUTS AT THE RANCH:  At present we have very few cuts available here at the Ranch……only pet food, soup bones, some organ meat, very little Gourmet Ground Beef and very few steaks.   So, before you drive out expecting cuts, do give us a call to see if we can help you at all.   We have two more beeves to slaughter in May and then that will be all until October.   So if you do want cuts before this Fall, let us know just what you need and we’ll try to have that in stock for you toward the end of May.   In October we are hoping to restock the freezers again and have more of a variety of cuts available.  It looks like we will be pulling our beef out of the stores until sometime in the future….just not enough to supply stores and be able to offer it here at the Ranch.   
It sure was fun visiting with so many at the “16th Annual Eat Local & Organic” Expo  at Johnson Co. Community College this past Saturday….met some customers we had not met before…so nice to put faces with names!  Thanks for stopping by to say Hi and share questions and health concerns with me.   
Getting a few eggs to sell now!    I also have kefir grains that I would be happy to share.
                            Stay well, eat healthy, and come see us (! 
Joyce & Mel                

785-865-2503 or e-mail MJRanch66044@gmail.com;
